BM.EM. 1020860T

PROFESSOR SIR ROBERT SHIELDS' CLINIC: 23.02.94

28th February, 1994,

Dr. M.S. Feld,
GRO-C
Liverpool GRO-C

Dear Dr. Feld,

Re: Mr. William Murphy: dob GRO-C 1934
GRO-C Liverpool GRO-C

I reviewed this gentleman in clinic today. He appears quite well from the point of view of his liver disease. There is certainly sign of any bleeding from his oesophageal varices, which have now been obliterated.

He is having a lot of trouble from his left inguino-scrotal hernia and I have just noted a letter dated the 26th October, 1993, asking us to consider repairing this hernia. I think that is a very good idea and I told Mr. Murphy that he will lose a testicle on that side and that we will repair the hernia with a prosthetic mesh. I am sure this will stop it recurring further.

We will arrange to bring him in a week before surgery so he can be given his factor VIII replacement.

Yours sincerely,

BRENDAN MCILROY, SURGICAL REGISTRAR.

- PS I have also told him to stop wearing his truss, as it is not working.
- CC Dr. C. Hay, Consultant Haematologist, RLUH.